Historical Traffic Advisory Committee Records March 2011 – 2017		
Date	TAC Item/Issue/Request	Comments/Outcomes/Decisions
March 10, 2011	Parking on East Side of 48 th Street from 42 nd Avenue North including 43 rd Avenue (carry forward to next meeting) • Concerns registered from land owner residing on 43A Avenue regarding family members unable to plug in vehicles from the street; no parking available on street for visitors. Hospital staff littering on the street and adjacent property; vehicles turning in driveway hard packing snow making shoveling difficult	 Look at amount of parking for hospital staff, and find out whether they are in compliance with the planning department There needs to be a discussion with Alberta Capital Health concerning the parking space for residents. Kevin will follow up Parking Permit for residents, all residents should have a parking permit. Malaine will look into this for residents.
June 23, 2011	Parking on East Side of 48 th Street from 42 nd Avenue North including 43 rd Avenue (carry forward to next meeting)	 Kevin noted that he had a discussion with the hospital board and parking authority out of Edmonton, and was advised that employees are charged to park to raise funds for any maintenance work on the parking lots as Health funds cannot be used for this purpose. May look at building some more parking spaces at the old nurse's residents across the street north of Hospital. RCMP parking is also overflowing their parking lot City may be expanding Protective Services parking lot in the future to help alleviate some parking issues for RCMP and City employees. Enforcement Services looking into possible Permit parking for residents along the streets.
September 22, 2011	Parking on East Side of 48 th Street from 42 nd Avenue North including 43 rd Avenue (carry forward to next meeting)	 Enforcement Services has looked into parking permits for the residents along the streets. Decision to provide parking tags to residents in this for now, and would supplying at least 3 tags per resident, registering the tags to the homeowner.

		 Enforcement Services to follow up with City of Edmonton regarding how their parking permit programs run.
December 8, 2011	Parking on East Side of 48 th Street from 42 nd Avenue North including 43 rd Avenue (carry forward to next meeting)	 Decision was to give parking permits to residents along 47th & 48th street to Black Gold Drive. There are 150 parking permits printed for residents. Two permits per house hold will be given out to each resident along 47th and 48th Street. Numbers will be put on the permits with a tracking system to the households. A two hour only parking sign with the permit parking signage on it, will be installed. Budget will come out of Public Services Department. Kevin will request a letter from Legal for residents.
March 8, 2012	Parking on East Side of 48 th Street from 42 nd Avenue North including 43 rd Avenue (carry forward to next meeting)	 Decision was to give parking permits to residents along 47th & 48th street to Black Gold Drive. There are 150 parking permits printed for residents. Two permits per house hold will be given out to each resident along 47th and 48th Street. Numbers will be put on the permits with a tracking system to the households. A two hour only parking sign with the permit parking signage on it, will be installed. Budget will come out of Public Services Department. Kevin to work with Legal and Enforcement Services to draft a letter on how the permit system will work and letter will be delivered with the permits when the system is implemented. Rick will look into putting parking lot behind fire hall/RCMP station for staff
November 29, 2012	Parking on East Side of 48th Street from 42nd Avenue North including	Leave as it is right now and look at putting

	 Question raised by Enforcement Services with respect the need for continued two-hour parking in this area. 	 Malaine will contact residents who had been requesting action and let them know that parking will stay the same with the 2hr
		signage.
March 7, 2013	Parking near Hospital on 48 Street between Black Gold Drive to 42 Ave. (carry forward to next meeting)	 Parking options were discussed by the Traffic Advisory Committee. Placing a parking lot at 4225 – 48 Street was suggested. The other possible place for a parking lot would be at the east side of the RCMP station. Kevin to provide estimates of costing to place a parking lot on east side of RCMP station
June 6, 2013	Parking near Hospital on 48 Street between Black Gold Drive to 42 Ave. (carry forward to next meeting)	 Suggested Parking Permits should be given to residents and have a serial number for tracking purposes. These passes should be looked at being replaced annually (Malaine) Gerard will look into how this could be operated through the City of Leduc. This will go to the next Committee of the Whole.
October 2, 2013	Hospital Permits 48 Street between Black Gold Drive to 42nd Avenue (Malaine)	 At this time no update was provided. CPOs advised that no calls being received from residents regarding parking issues in front of their homes.
February 6, 2014	Parking Near Hospital on 48 Street Between Black Gold Drive and 42 Avenue update	 No permits have been handed out at this time, signs are still up, there have been no complaints from residents in 2014. This will continue to be monitored by the Community Peace Officers. The RCMP parking lot expansion will be looked at for the budget in the fall of 2014.

May 8, 2014	Parking Near Hospital on 48 Street Between Black Gold Drive and 42 Avenue update	 Update provided indicated no issues at this time. Will be reviewed again in fall if further residential complaints received Mike Pieters to discuss with COW the potential of creating parking area at PS building.
August 28, 2014	Parking & Permits near hospital on 48 Street between Black Gold Drive and 42 Avenue (Malaine/Gerard)	 Paved parking lot to be developed on the northwest portion of the Protective Services building for hospital staff parking.
March 5, 2015	Brad Andersen president of Savanna Villas at 4302 – 48 Street requesting that the Traffic Advisory Committee consider moving the "no parking" sign to the south of the mailboxes on 48 Street.	 TAC agree that the "no parking" sign be moved to the South of the mail boxes. Gerry will have Public Services move the sign.
June 4, 2015	Request for "Loading Zone" in from of Connect Crossing (4331 48 St.)	 TAC agreeable to this request, and sign to be placed and spacing will accommodate 2 vehicles or the LATS bust to park.
December 1, 2016	 Problematic Bus zone restrictions at Connect Crossing 4331- 48 Street & Request to Make Adjustments (Nancy Laing, Leduc Foundation) Leduc Foundation staff, who service this building, are having challenges parking in close proximity to bring needed tools and equipment into this building. Unfortunately, a staff member received a parking ticket when they parked in the bus zone. Nancy Laing of Leduc Foundation is requesting the bus zone be shifted closer to the corner to allow for a 15 minute drop off zone in front of the building; or can there be access from Black Gold Drive to the rear land behind the building Complaint from Joanne Pipke cars Parking within 1.5m of her driveway 	 TAC discussed the possibilities of having a bus lane in front of Connect Crossing with a 15-minute loading zone behind the bus lane. There was also discussion about a loading area cut into the boulevard in front of the building. Future changes to the intersection on Black Gold Drive and 47 Street, removes the o possibility of having access to the alley from Black Gold Drive. Bring forward to next meeting Public Services has painted the curb by her driveway and nothing further can be done in this area. Enforcement Services to look at this area and start informing vehicles of the 2hr parking signs. They will bring this back to the next meeting with suggestions.

February 9, 2017	Problematic Bus zone restrictions at Connect Crossing 4331- 48 Street & Request to Make Adjustments (Nancy Laing, Leduc Foundation)	Gerry Lang will add a sidewalk connection in front of Connect Crossing with proper signage to allow for a bus lane and a 15-minute loading zone. This should be completed by summer 2017.
	Complaint from Joanne Pipke Vehicles Parking within 15. Meters of driveway (bring forward to next meeting)	 Cameron Chisholm to follow up, bring to COW concerns of parking enforcement around the hospital.
April 13, 2017	Complaint from Joanne Pipke Vehicles Parking within 15. Meters of driveway	 Enforcement Blitz to be undertaken Bi- Annually to enforce 2 hour parking in this area.